... Forasmuch as ye know that your labour is not in vain in the Lord. 1 Cor. 15:58

August 2011

Dear Praying friends,

Greetings from Mauritius, in the precious name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. We pray that our
resurrected Lord will Himself encourage you in always abounding in His work. It is not empty service (in
the Lord), nor is it useless exercise, (not in vain), and neither is it illogical investment (For as much as you
know). So, whether it be here or right where you are, let us be found faithful in proclaiming the Gospel
of God, the power of God unto the salvation of all men.

We rejoice for the arrival of the Serret family. They are settling very nicely in a home in Floreal. They
have been very well accepted in the family of Victory Baptist. Please continue to pray for them, as we
seek the Lord’s leadership in terms of ministry, and in the furtherance of the Gospel on this needy
island.

Pray for our children in the States. Pascal and Becky are on deputation. Do pray for them as they visit
different churches to share their burden for Mauritius. Lionel will begin his junior year at Crown College
in Powell. He gave us a big scare, as he took sick just before his finals. We wish to express our
appreciation to all those of you who shared our load in praying for his recovery. Hilary is already
working on her Master’s degree in Biblical counseling at BJU. Lord willing, she will finish her time there
next year. We are all excited at the thought of having her back here in the service of the Lord. Tim and
Daisy, our only children in Mauritius, keep busy in maintaining a good testimony in a world that is
hostile to Biblical principles.

We praise God for our health. Marilyne’s eye problem is getting better. The last time she went to see
her doctor, he was very positive in reporting that there is a net amelioration in her condition. But, none
of these things keeps us from being busy for the Lord. We had our youth camp, and it was a great joy to
hear the youth testifying of personal spiritual experiences with the living Lord (regeneration,
restoration, and renewal). Our schedule was boosted up by the desire expressed by the Victory Baptist
Church to have a new church plant in the north. We launched the Faith Baptist Church this past July.
Pray for this new church plant.

Dear praying friends, we appreciate your faithfulness to the Lord, and for your faithful financial
support to the ministry here in Mauritius. We thank those of you who write to us. Your letters, emails,
and cards are very well appreciated, and your caring spirit is a blessing to us.

Your missionaries,
Guy and Marilyne Grenade.



